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Hazel Wilson

15 Parkway Gidea Park Romford RM2 5NT

| Objection

As a regular visitor to the area I am writing to object to the proposed development on the following
grounds 1) Traffic - The application significantly increased the number of HGVs per day from 30 to 120,
this is a significant increase in traffic in narrow single lane roads and will negatively impact local
residents and businesses. 2) Pollutants - the proposed plant will introduce harmful substances into the
air posing danger to local residents, businesses and wildlife. 3) Local character - the sheer size of the
proposed buildings will make them the largest and tallest buildings for many miles. Given this is a flat
area they will be visible for many miles and will negatively impact the views of the historic town or
Arundel with its cathedral and castle, and the South Downs National Park. 4) Classification - the
proposed plan is not on the list of R1 applications and as such should be considered alongside land fill
sites, not a recovery site. It is critical that any development is lawful and correctly categorised so that
it receives the appropriate oversight and management.
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